Mr. Virgil Wise,
Battery C - 32 C.A.T.B.,
Camp Mallace, Texas.

Dear Virgs

osting and friendly letter of November 20th. When you come to Lawrence during your furlough at Christmas time we will outfit you and let you scrimmage against our varsity - or I mean against your varsity.

Bob will be home and he will want to scrimmage, and Mit will also want to work out, so we will really have a lot of fun getting in shape.

I am glad that you are enjoying your work. I can appreciate the fact that there are so many college boys in the Army. You can give them a lot of pointers on the fundamentals of foot work, passing, pivoting, and so forth.

I am leaving today for Dodge City for a two-day basketball clinic. Next week on Wednesday we open our season with a game against Denver University here in Hoch Auditorium. I am sending you a schedule.

We certainly want you back with us when the fuss is over.

With kindest personal regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH